MIAMI-DADE COUNTY, FLORIDA

Miami-Dade Aviation Department
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Departmental Standard Operating Procedure (DSOP): 04-01
Effective: August 23, 2004
WRITTEN DIRECTIVE REVOCATION

SUBJECT: MIAMI-DADE AVIATION DEPARTMENT EMPLOYEES NOT
QUALIFIED FOR UNESCORTED ACCESS TO CUSTOMS AND BORDER
PROTECTION, TRANSPORTATION SECURITY ADMINISTRATION STERILE
AREAS, SECURITY IDENTIFICATION DISPLAY AREAS, AIRSIDE OPERATIONS
AREA, AND/OR ANY OTHER AREA OF THE AIRPORT IDENTIFIED AS SECURED

Background:

DSOP 04-01 was executed in 2004 to allow for the reassignment of full-time, permanent status
Miami-Dade Aviation Department (MDAD) employees whose unescorted access to secure and
sterile areas of the Airport was revoked. However, a qualification of employment and a continuing
condition of such employment, is the ability to retain a valid airport identification badge by meeting
the security screening protocols required under Federal law. If an employee is unable to obtain
or retain Federal security clearance, reassignment within the Department is not possible and
therefore procedures under this DSOP cannot be carried out. As such, this DSOP requires
revocation.

Authorization:

DSOP 04-01 is hereby revoked, not to be superseded, amended, or replaced. Pursuant to
Chapter 25 of the Miami-Dade County Code, the Aviation Director may authorize policy and can
therefore, upon proper justification, amend or authorize its revocation.

Revoked Policy: DSOP 04-01 Miami-Dade Aviation Department Employees Not Qualified for
Unescorted Access to Customs and Border Protection, Transportation Security Administration
Sterile Areas, Security Identification Display Areas, Airside Operations Area, and/or Any Other
Area of the Airport Identified as Secured, effective August 23, 2004.

Approved By:

—

Ralph Cutié, Aviation Director

Date: 5/41/2 <
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